PTO Meeting: Wednesday, September 5, 2018 at 6:30pm.  Location: Indianola Library.
Attending the meeting: Marcia Feller, Galen Harris, Erik Mowery, Jessica Mowery, Khara Nemitz, Rearal Woods, Emma Wade, Darralynn McKinnie, Rachel Rowen, Scot Robertson, Coleen Robertson, Mike Barnes, Bhavin Shah, Tricia Porostosky, Caroline Towne, Dameka Brown, Linda Baird, Danielle Hittle, Matthew Hittle, Kaira Ratcliff, Sheila Hutchins, Erica Kittleson, Darren, Demaree, and Brandy Koeth.

Khara N. began meeting with introductions.

Officer’s Reports:  Secretaries: Marcia F. moved to approve 8/8 meeting minutes.  Khara N. seconded.  Motion passed.  Treasurers: Erica K. reported the income for August was $0; expenses paid out $3,534.09.  Vice Presidents: no report.  Presidents: no report.  Communications Coordinators: Laura S. encouraged all to visit the PTO Facebook Page and reported that the website will be updated.  Volunteer Coordinators: Katherine F. reported that signups for volunteering would be done electronically.  Principal: Brandy K. thanked PTO for continued support, updated everyone on professional development themes, reported that the school is promoting the Indy 5 themes, and verified that open classroom spots for K-2, 4, and 5 grades would be filled throughout the first semester.  Brandy K. also will look into whether robo-calls can be made as a text option.  Family Ambassador: Tricia P. encouraged families to volunteer for Mileage Club, reported that educational workshops may be offered before future PTO meetings, and is looking into ways to empower parents at conference time.
Old Business:

Bhavin S. moved to approve the 2018-2019 PTO Budget.  Buffy F. seconded.  Motion passed.

Rachel R. gave an update on the Artists in Residence kick-off event scheduled for 10/16 @6pm.  PTO will supply refreshments.

Tricia P. encouraged everyone to attend the Ice Cream Social.  The volunteer coordinators will look into potential strategies to color code nametags.
New Business:

Jorie S. and Nikki Z., along with input from Brandy K., will look into adding directional markings to Weber Road parking lot.

Khara N. suggested potential long term project ideas being an outdoor learning playground and library renovation.  Contact Khara N. if interested.

Brandy K. reported the Whetstone Parade is open to all, and various school groups participate.

Caroline T. will coordinate Giant Eagle, Kroger, and Box Tops Fundraisers.

Darren D., a parent and published author, donated $500 to PTO.  Additionally, he donated 150 signed and printed poems for the school to sell.

Bhavin S. reported that an additional volunteer is needed for the 2019 Clintonville 5K event.  Contact Bhavin S. if interested.

Amy H. K/1 teacher requested $200 for Shakespeare Twelfth Night performance.  Nikki Z. moved to approve the funding.  Phil C. seconded.  Motion passed.

Buffy F. long term sub for Amy P. requested $45.53 for class supplies.  Jorie S. moved to approve the reimbursement.  Katherine F. seconded.  Motion passed.

Katherine C-H. 7/8 math teacher requested $117.99 for paint supplies for her classroom.  Marcia F. moved to approve reimbursement.  Khara N. seconded.  Motion passed.

Nikki Z. updated that Girls on the Run Fall courses will not be held.

Jorie S. suggested parents form a middle school dance committee.  Marcia F. will also be part of this committee.

Meeting adjourned.

